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Dear Parent/Carer,

As I am sure you are acutely aware, the past few weeks have seen some highly disturbing
events around the country on the news re: attacks in school and on young people. We had
planned for the latter half of the summer term a ‘lockdown’ simulation drill for staff and
students in line with our emergency policy procedures. However, as a result of recent events
we have decided to bring this forward to the earliest possible moment without
disrupting examinations.

We will therefore be conducting a lockdown simulation on the afternoon of Friday 24
May. This is very different from a fire drill and needs careful preparation so both staff and
students are clear about the relevant protocols. Over the next week we will be preparing
staff and students for this simulation. We will then revise procedures during the week of
the simulation and then run the event accordingly.

The key purpose of a lockdown rehearsal is to run, observe, then assess the policy and
procedure whilst ensuring that staff and students have a clear understanding of the key
protocols and principles. This will then allow us to adapt the policy accordingly, particularly
in light of new areas of the school. Preparation and provision will be in place for students
who may find this simulation challenging.

Last night I had the pleasure of watching the school show and it was a fabulous
performance. It was great to see so many students from different year groups coming
together to create a terrific piece of musical theatre. This was even more impressive
given it was created and written by one of our Year 10 students. An awful lot of hard
work, preparation and nervous energy goes into such an event and I would like to thank
all students and staff who contributed to and supported the show.

A reminder: the 2023/24 parent survey is now available for parent/carers to access. It
does not take too much time to fill in and is a good opportunity to feed back to us and
inform our school improvement thinking, we would be really grateful if you could find the
time to contribute. The survey can be found here:

PARENT SURVEY 2023-24

TRAIN STRIKES: Please be aware of the proposed train strikes that will be taking place
next week as these will affect Chiltern Railways. It is imperative that you plan ahead to
ensure your child can get to school on time - this will be imperative for students taking
examinations next week. Information can be foundHERE.

With that in mind external examinations start in full on Thursday 9 May and we wish all
students the very best of luck.

Take care - Ian Brierly
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https://forms.gle/JMWghnju2MdHA1Ty9
https://www.chilternrailways.co.uk/strike


REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

● Bank Holiday - 06.05.24
● External examinations begin - 09.05.24

PARKING - REMINDER

A PLEA : Please could you ensure that you do not park in or block access to the
Wendover Health Centre. IT IS NOT A DROP OFF ZONE and car issues are beginning to
impact significantly on the centre’s ability to operate effectively at key points in the
day.

OPPORTUNITIES

COVER SUPERVISOR REQUIRED : An excellent opportunity for any person who has just finished
education or any who may be considering a future career in education, or for anyone who would like a
role which can fit around their family life. If interested please contact Mrs Perry:
cperry@johncolet.co.uk

MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES VOLUNTEERS: If you speak French or Spanish and would like to
support our MFL department please contact Mrs Simpson, our Head of MFL, directly:
isimpson@johncolet.co.uk.

SAFEGUARDING SPOTLIGHT

SEXTORTION

Young people are more vulnerable than ever due to the amount of time they typically spend
online. With this in mind, the National Crime Agency (NCA) has, earlier this week sent an alert
out to all schools nationally regarding “sextortion” and its prevalence. Please see this link for
further information about what it is, what the signs of it are and how you can support your
children to remain safe online.

SOCIAL MEDIA GROUP CHATS

At JCS we continue to talk to children about their interactions with each other on social
media and encrypted chat apps. We are definitely concerned about some of the language
being used and the material being shared as well as chats including unknownmembers of
the wider community therefore, we would urge all parents to monitor their children’s
mobile phone use including their involvement in group chat platforms.
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for a higher res version
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1atSwuYnGDz1ToPUq64Zc0k7CIErNCUL0/view?usp=drive_link


TOOLED UP ADVICE

Tooled Up is for everyone. For parents, carers and
all school staff, the parents of young children right

through to those leaving home, Tooled Up is your ‘one stop resource’.

Mental Health Literacy. Half of all mental health conditions are diagnosed before
the age of 14, and 75% by the age of 24. We care deeply about these figures and
about the actions we can take to improve children’s outcomes. Learning and
understanding more is key. Dip into our webinars hosted by clinicians who have
everyday experience of working with children and young people. Enjoy this
summary of proactive tips to apply within family life.

Digital Life.When should you buy your child a smartphone? What factors should
you consider? How do we support our children to navigate the digital world? Enjoy
Dr Weston’s advice on Raising a “Digital Detective”: a child who is both discerning
and self-protective. How can we help teens to curate their social media feeds so
that positive body image is sustained rather than compromised?

Life Challenges:What does it mean to be resilient? This video explains the
concept of resilience to primary-aged children. They can also benefit from our
activity on reframing disappointment when things don’t turn out as planned!
Moving into the teenage years, try Dr Weston’s webinar on “Raising A Resilient
Teen” might prove helpful. Change is always coming! One change that many
families will confront this year is a child moving into a new year group or setting.
Change is coming (in the form of changing year groups or moves into new
settings). Check out our programme of upcoming online talks on transition coming
up in June.

This is just a tiny sample of the resources available to you. If you can’t find what you
need on our platform, have a question pertaining to your family or want to suggest
a new Tooled Up topic, simply use the support button and we will get back to you
ASAP.
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https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/article/our-top-10-mental-health-webinars-with-psychiatrists-and-clinical-psychologists
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/tips-to-try/a-z-of-tooled-up-tips-for-supporting-childrens-mental-health-and-wellbeing
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/buying-your-child-a-phone%3A-things-for-parents-to-consider
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/raising-a-digital-detective
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/activity/monitoring-your-social-media-diet-guidelines-for-teenagers
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/video/resilience-video-for-prepprimary-aged-children
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/activity/reframing-disappointment-activity-for-primary-aged-children
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/raising-a-resilient-teen-with-dr-kathy-weston
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/events
https://tooledupeducation.com/support/


SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns
about this practice or, believe
that any young person at John
Colet School might be at risk,
then please do contact one of
the members of our
Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk

TEACHER TRAINING

Teacher Training opportunities with Astra SCITT from September 2024
Whether you or someone you know is a recent graduate or potential career switcher, teaching
offers a rewarding, challenging and varied career. John Colet School works in partnership
with Astra School Centred Initial Teacher Training to provide training for new primary and
secondary teachers on a full-time or part-time basis. Astra works in partnership with over sixty
local schools across Buckinghamshire and all courses lead to Qualified Teacher Status (QTS)
and most applicants also study for the Postgraduate Certificate in Education (PGCE).
Generous tax-free bursaries are available in many secondary subjects and all courses are
eligible for student finance.

Our next Train to Teach Information Event will be held at The Misbourne School on Tuesday
14 May from 4.30pm to 6pm. Please see here for more information and details of how to
register.

Applications for teacher training are made through DfE Apply.

Do contact Astra (hello@astra-alliance.com)/01494 787573 if you would like to know more.
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mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
http://www.astra-alliance.com/
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LOCAL UPDATES / EVENTS
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